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English law or governmental quantitative tar
gets over the conduct of others in a wholly
different jurisdiction.

Maureen McKane, Registered Mental Nurse, City
Campus, Cowcaddens Road, Glasgow GÃ¬ORA

Is the fictive personality fiction?
Sir: Chaloner (Psychiatric Bulletin, September
1999, 23, 589-66). suggests that being moved by
the death of a cultural icon that you have nevermet, rather than by one's own suffering, may be
thought of as a 'fictive personality disturbance'; a

pathological process which may be a result of
'ego impoverishment' or a failure of development.

She also concludes that the mass media has
encouraged this process which has "become a
social norm which goes largely unremarked".

Perhaps this 'fictive personality disturbance'

usually goes unremarked because it is unre
markable. A couple of thousand years ago a story
went around the Middle East about the tragic
death of a local hero. On hearing this tale many
people found that identifying with a dead
carpenter made their lives meaningful, aban
doned their families and even died horrible
deaths in his name (Salisbury, 1997).

Prior to the advent of the 'therapeutic state'
(Szasz, 1999), Chaloner's patient might have

gone to see her priest about her distress. He
might have told her that identifying with others,
wholly entering Into their experience, with ablurring of 'as it' and reality, is part of the great

Christian narrative, in which God became man.
The priest would, on hearing her confession,
offer absolution.

As psychiatrists we give, instead, a diagnosis.
We judge her personality and find it undeveloped, 'empty', disturbed or disordered. Rather
freeing her from 'sin' we burden her with what
Szasz calls a 'discrediting attribute'. We offer her
another 'available fiction'; a mental illness, 'an
intrinsically stigmatising concept'.
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Mental health legislation
Sir: Szasz's views (Psychiatric Bulletin, Septem
ber 1999, 23, 517-519) are both illogical and
barbaric.

He agrees that our speciality should operate in
the same way as other specialities, but denies the
existence of mental illness. I can only assume he
also denies the existence of illnesses in the
medical specialities of "dermatology, gynaecology
etc". If this is so, it is had to understand why we

need doctors at all. On the other hand, if he
accepts that our patients have illnesses, as do
other patients, then he must surely accept that
at times our patients will be unable to make
decisions for themselves, as are other patients.
Any other stance is illogical.

To suggest that those with mental illnesses
should always be held responsible for all their
actions is nonsense. If a person loses conscious
ness while driving and, as a result, crosses the
road into the path of an oncoming car it would
seem harsh for that person to be convicted of
dangerous driving. There are clearly patients who
commit crimes entirely as a result of their mental
illness. For such patients to receive punishment
rather than treatment would be barbaric.

A. S. Zigmond, Consultant Psychiatrist, High
Royas Hospital, Menston, Â¡Ikley,West Yorkshire
LS29 6AQ

Royal College Golf Society
Sir: On the last evening of the Annual General
Meeting In Birmingham a small group of Intrepid
golfers made their way beyond the M40 to the
Forest of Arden Golf Course for the inaugural
meeting of the Royal College Golf Society. With
the addition of a very small number of interloping
general practitioners we made up a multi-
disciplinary band of 24 golfers all intent on a
brief period of relaxation after the academic
rigours of the meeting. Unfortunately we could
not persuade the Continuing Professional Devel
opment office to offer us credits for sports
psychology, so the altruism of all those who took
part is to be applauded.

Although the weather was highly changeable
all players managed to get through the round
without saturation or other mishaps. The course
itself was in excellent condition having been
prepared for the club championship, which took
place earlier that day.

The overall winner, and therefore current
holder of the magnificent silver trophy, is Robert
Jackson, who many readers will know as a senior
member of the CPD Department in the College.
We are all therefore fully anticipating treble CPD
points for the next tournament.

This will take place at North Berwick Golf Club
on the Friday afternoon at the end of the Annual
Genera] Meeting in Edinburgh. So if you are a
'golfer' and do not object to the company of
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psychiatrists during your leisure time why not
join us?

Chris Thompson, Professor of Psychiatry,
Department of Psychiatry, Royal South Hants
Hospital, Brintons Terrace, Southampton
SO 14 OYG

Doctors in distress
Sir: As we near the end of the twentieth century it
can be hard to believe that members of the
medical profession might find themselves in
need. As a profession we are reasonably well
paid and jobs are relatively secure. We have the
NHS Pension Scheme and we can take out
insurance policies which, at first sight and at a
price, appear to cover most eventualities.

Unfortunately, we have no special immunity to
the tragedies that affect other mortals - acci
dents that cause permanent disability, illnesses
that are still incurable, breakdowns or depen
dence after years of coping with pressure. These
can strike at any time of life and hit families as
well as colleagues. Younger doctors are often
especially vulnerable.

Fortunately there is an organisation which has
been helping doctors and their families for over
160 years and is still going strong.

The Royal Medical Benevolent Fund is the
leading charity of its kind, providing financial
assistance and support for members of the
medical profession and their dependents who,
through illness or other misfortune, find them
selves in need. The amount of financial help is
expected to exceed Â£900000 this year and
accounts for half of all annual charitable ex
penditure in this field.

Over the years the Fund has built up a high
level of expertise in providing help when and
where it is most needed. Three full-time profes
sional case workers, supported by a national
network of a hundred volunteer area visitors,
ensure each application for help receives proper
consideration. A monthly Case Committee meet
ing enables rapid decisions to be made to enable
timely help to be provided.

If every doctor does a little to help the Fund
then the Fund can do a lot to help those most in
need. To find out more about how your contribu
tion can make a difference contact the Royal
Medical Benevolent Fund, 24 King's Road,

Wimbledon, London SW19 8QN, telephone them
(0181 540 9194) or view their Website, on
www.rmbf.co.uk

Lesley Rees, Chairman, Fund-raising & Publicity
Committee, RMBF, 24 King's Road, Wimbledon,

London SW19 8QN

Continuing Professional Development
(CPD)

Important Reminder

With effect from I January 2000 there will be no separate subscription for participation in CPD
for Fellows, Members and Affiliates: the costs are included in the College annual subscription. If
you pay by Direct Debit you will have been notified of the amount to be debited in January 2000
in respect of your College subscription.

Advances in PsychiatricTreatment will only be available by separate subscription at a cost of Â£36
per annum, it will no longer form part of the CPD scheme. Enquiries about subscriptions should
be made to the subscriptions department at the Royal Society of Medicine Press Ltd,
tel: 020 7290 2929.

From January 2000 participation in CPD is compulsory for College Tutors, Examiners and all
consultants who supervise SHOs or Specialist Registrars. If you fall into this category and you
have not yet registered for CPD you should do so immediately.

Enquiries about CPD generally should be made to the CPD Unit,
tel: 020 7235 2351 extensions 112 or 108.
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